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I speak on behalf of International Organization of Right of Education and Freedom of 

Education (OIDEL) and Associazione Comunità Papa Giovanni XXIII, Association Point 

Cœurs, Bureau International Catolique de l’Enfance, Dominicans for Justice and Peace 

(Order of Preachers), International Federation of University Women, International 

Volunteerism Organization for Women, Education and Development (VIDES International), 

Istituto Internazionale Maria Ausiliatrice delle Salesiane di Don Bosco, New Humanity, Soka 

Gakkai Internacional, Teresian Association. 1 

 

We welcome the Report of the Special Rapporteur on the right to Education, Kishore Singh, 

entitled Assessment of the educational attainment of students and the implementation of the 

right to education (A/HRC/26/27) as the continuation of his previous report concerning quality 

education and normative action (A/HRC/20/21). Indeed, assessment of the educational 

attainment of students is essential for measuring quality of education and thus implementing 

the right to education.  

 

Furthermore, we fully agree with the recommendation made to States to move forward to a 

more holistic approach in assessing students’ attainments. Although there has been a step 

taken in many countries in the right direction to have the first assessments based on reading, 

writing and arithmetic (such as PISA), education is much more than that. Assessment should 

be grounded in a human-rights based approach. 

 

We recognize the importance of the recommendation that the Special Rapporteur made in 

his report regarding evaluation mechanisms in order to see the progress of each student 

aside from school standards: Firstly,  it will allow us to see the reflection of the local and 

national curriculum requirements; an additionally an assessment based on individual 

conditions of each student is extremely helpful in applying inclusive education. It provides 

constructive information for teachers in order to support students to complete each module, 

and to ensure progressive improvement particularly in to vulnerable groups. 

 

We are pleased to observe the importance of providing teachers with additional training and 

support. 

 

We would like the Council to organize a consultation with States, experts and civil society 

about Quality education based on the Special Rapporteur’s Reports, and the excellent work 

made also from UNESCO and the High Commissioner for Human Rights.  

 

We greatly appreciate the significant suggestion that Special Rapporteur has made to add 

the important issue of Quality of Education in the post-2015 agenda. We would like to 

reference here our position paper “Post-2015: Development Guided by the Principle of 

Human Dignity” in which the NGO Platform on the Right to Education explains in a holistic 

                                            
1  Collège Universitaire Henry Dunant, Chair Unesco of University of La Rioja and Chair Unesco of 
Bergamo University also join this statement. 



manner our point of view. 

 

Finally, we emphasize again, as the Special Rapporteur has mentioned, the importance of 

civil society and NGOs as guarantors of quality education. We would like to all member 

states to maintain constructive dialogue with them. 


